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FUTURE EDITIONS

Next month’s edition of The Quantity
Surveyor will feature articles on the subject
of finance with contributions from many of
the major banks. This is the first time that
the Journal will be devoted to a single topic
and it is planned that this will be the first of
many. We hope that members will welcome
these specialist issues and that they will
form a ready source of reference.

IMPORTANT DATES

Annual General Meeting — 13th June 1980.

The Government’s Competition Bill is
about to become law and, in the future, the
name of Mr. Gordon Borrie, Director-
General of Fair Trading, will become more
familiar.

The Bill will provide the power to investi-
gate anti-competitive practices and should
Mr. Borrie believe such a practice exists he
will refer the matter to the Monopolies
Commission or seek a voluntary under-
taking for the practice to be dropped.

There is little indication how the Office of
Fair Trading will operate the Bill and it
seems, at the moment, that most companies,
organisations, ctc., prefer to “await develop-
ments”’,

When matters are referred in the future
to the Monopolies Commission it will be
for them to investigate whether the practice
is anti-competitive or against the public
interest. These points must have exercised
the minds of the Institute negotiators over
the past three years in discussions with the
Office of Fair Trading on fee scales.

It could be argued that competition with
reference to fee scales was always there
under the old bye-laws (revised clauses
passed by Council, see The Quantity Sur-
veyor, February 1980, page 35), in that
competition is not based on fees alone but
on the service given. Further, it could be
argued that it is on service that professionals
should compete and it is in the best interests
of the public that they should know what
they have to pay, ie. the fee, when they are
embarking on a scheme and selecting their
professional team of advisors. It does, how-
ever, seem strange, particularly in the con-
stiuction industry which invariably advises
competitive tenders, to inflict one rule at
one stage in the proceedings and yet main-
tain strictly no financial competition on fees
at another stage. Regardless of politics,
both the current and previous governments
have left little doubt that the word ‘‘man-
datory” was unacceptable in connection
with fees.

The Institute has had discussions with
the other professional bodies but ultimately
it must be a decision for the individual
bodies to consider whether to change their
bye-laws. The Institute has decided that
competition on fees will be in the public
interest, however, having once made a bid
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